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Summary of the meeting of February 27, 2012
The Chair, Ambassador John Beale, Permanent Representative of Barbados to the OAS, called the Committee meeting to order and presented the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3155/12 rev. 1, for consideration.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without changes.
1. Comments and Proposals of the Staff Committee regarding document CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 4 rev. 1, "Progress Report on the Comprehensive Human Resource Management Plan (Phase One)" CP/CAAP/INF.47/12 
In commencing his presentation, the Chair noted that in response to the comments by the delegations he invited the OAS Staff Committee to hear its opinion on the comprehensive human resource strategy.  This Committee sent in a document that was distributed as CP/CAAP/INF.47/12 "Comments and Proposals by the Staff Committee on document CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 4 rev. 1, ‘Progress Report on the Comprehensive Human Resource Management Plan (Phase One).’"
Ms. Carla Sorani, President of the OAS Staff Committee, thanked the Chair of the CAAP and the delegations for the opportunity to speak, noting that the occasion was a continuation of a longstanding institutional tradition to invite OAS staff to participate in different aspects of decision-making. She thanked the Secretariat for promoting Staff Association participation in the design and formulation of the new Human Resource Management Plan.
The Staff Committee President pointed out that the definition and execution of the new Human Resource Management Plan should adhere to the current general rules in order to ensure efficient use of resources. She added that said plan should include concrete action to achieve gender equality and equitable geographic distribution in staff hiring and that the current situation warranted examination of the status of application of the aforementioned rules in the human resources area. The detailed presentation can be found at the following link:  CP/CAAP/INF.47/12 add. 1. 
The delegations expressed appreciation for the presentation that was made.  The delegation of the United States described the Committee's suggestions as important contributions to the CAAP's and the Organization's work; the delegation of El Salvador suggested that the Secretariat for Administration and Finance (SAF) include useful and relevant elements from pages 5, 9, 11, and 16 of the Staff Committee document and present it during the next revision of the Comprehensive Human Resource Management Plan; the delegations of Mexico and Ecuador supported this suggestion; the delegation of Brazil asked the Secretariat whether the Staff Committee had commented on the second progress report on the Comprehensive Human Resources Strategy, stressing that the establishment of dialogue with the Staff Committee was important; the delegation of the Dominican Republic stated that the General Standards of the Organization should be respected and should resolve these problems.
The CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP/INF.47/12, and of the comments of the member states. The Chair suggested that the SAF include in the new revision of the Comprehensive Human Resource Plan the important contributions from the document presented by the Staff Committee.
Before starting on item 2, the Chair invited Ms. Sorani to stay at the meeting, as the delegations were interested in hearing the Staff Committee's opinion on this issue.  
2. Progress report on the comprehensive human resources management strategy CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 5
Mr. Gerald Anderson, Secretary for Administration and Finance, and Ms. María Antonieta Gaxiola, Director of Department of Human Resources, presented the third report, document CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 5, "Progress Report on the Comprehensive Human Resource Management Strategy," pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLII-E/11), adopted in October 2011, operative paragraph III.A.7.b of which instructed the General Secretariat to submit progress reports on the comprehensive human resource management strategy every 30 days.
The delegation of the United States noted that the reduction in positions of trust did not meet the requirements established in terms of savings, that this delegation had sent the Secretariat detailed questions, and that the answers would be important for the consideration of the CAAP; the delegation of El Salvador requested from the Secretariat information as to whether the posts of directors were the same level.
For this point, the Chair offered the floor to the President of the OAS Staff Committee, who touched on the following issues:  ICR Reform; Modernization of retention incentives; increased transparency in human resource-related practices; identification of necessary revisions to the General Standards in order to implement items I through IV of the aforementioned report. Her presentation was published as document CP/CAAP/INF.48/12.
The delegation of Brazil requested detailed information on the criteria used for the separation from service for positions of trust; the delegation of The Bahamas touched on whether the evaluation was for all staff, the consequences if supervisors did not evaluate, and what impact would the evaluation have. 
Mr. Anderson stated that since January 1, 2012 all director positions were P5, and that this information was in document CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 4 rev. 1, and that the evaluation of staff will have an impact and was linked to "step increase."
The delegation of El Salvador reminded the delegations that resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLII-E/11) paragraph III.A.7.f established that any savings related to the human resource policies should be transferred to the Reserve Sub-fund of the Organization. In this regard, the delegation of El Salvador asked the SAF for clarification.
Mr. Anderson explained that under current rules the funds will be transferred at the end of the fiscal year ending December 31, 2012. 
The CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP-3096/11 add. 5, and of the comments of member states.
3. OAS Quarterly Resource Management Report  (October to December 2011)  (CP/CAAP-3156/12) 
Pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXLII-E/11), Mr. Gerald Anderson, Secretary for Administration and Finance of the OAS General Secretariat, and other staff of the Secretariat for Administration and Finance, presented the OAS Quarterly Resource Management Report for the period from October to December 2011, published as document CP/CAAP-3156/12.  The Secretariat gave a detailed explanation of the contents of the report.
The member states exchanged comments with the Secretariat regarding the presentation on the OAS quarterly resource management report and other issues, notably:  quota payments, the section on improvements and efficiencies of the General Secretariat, and clarification on various issues as requested by member states.
The CAAP decided to take note of the report presented by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance and the statements of member states. 
4. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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